
Praise
God has provided 73% of 
our support!

We were able to purchase 
our passports 

The Lord kept us safe as 
we traveled through TN, 
KY, MO, KS, CO, UT, AZ, 
CA, NV, WY, and NE  

We had the privilege of 
visiting with several 
friends who are faithfully 
serving the Lord
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Prayer
 Pray that we will be an 
encouragement to the 
churches we visit

Pray for physical and 
spiritual needs within 
our extended families

Pray that we will receive 
the remainder of our 
support

Pray for the Kihleng 
family, Ambassador 
Baptist Church of 
Pohnpei, and the Baptist 
Bible Institute of Pohnpei

It has been exciting to us to begin to see the light at the end of the tunnel.  As 
the Lord has enabled us to grow closer to our goal, we anticipate with much 
excitement the possibility of being on the field in the near future.  This has 
enabled us to start the process of contacting a company that sells containers as 
well as a different company who ships them overseas.  The cost will be 
substantial, but having talked to Missionary Rickson Kihleng recently, it still 
seems best to go this route especially in the long run.  Thank you for your 
faithful support for our family both in your giving and in your prayers.  We 
realize that without your support, we would not be able to be where we are 
today making plans for the move to Pohnpei.

In July we left the East for meetings out west.  Honestly, we started out with 
mixed emotions, excited for the meetings and possibilities, but dreading the 
long drive.  God gave grace, strength, and safety and we thank you specifically 
for your prayers in that regard.  By the time we made it back home we had 
traveled almost 8,000 miles!  God blessed and worked and to His glory our 
family of supporting churches grew to include at least three more from out 
west with the possibility of some others.

Having never been that far west, it was amazing to see the diversity of God’s 
creation - the rolling hills, the open prairie, the fields full of harvest for miles 
and miles farther than the eye can see.  We had the experience of going 
through areas of extreme drought where crops are dying in the fields as well as 
areas of dense smoke where the fires are burning them up.  The Lord 
impressed upon my heart the passages: “Say not ye, There are yet four months, 
and then cometh harvest? behold, I say unto you, Lift up your eyes, and look 
on the fields; for they are white already to harvest.” (John 4:35) and also “And 
whosoever was not found written in the book of life was cast into the lake of 
fire.” (Rev 20:15) May we ever be diligent to get the message of the glorious 
gospel out to the lost and dying world around us.

Because of Christ,

The Boylston Family


